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Bright P-12 College NewsleƩer 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Breakfast Club is a Victorian Government iniƟaƟve designed to enhance a feeling of 
wellbeing and inclusion for all students from Prep to Year 12. Our students look forward 
to Thursday mornings as a Ɵme to volunteer, enjoy yummy food and connect with peers 
and teachers. StarƟng the day with a well-balanced breakfast improves engagement, 
learning and growth. OpƟons include fresh fruit, toast, cereal, milo and fruit cups.  

We look forward to seeing students from 8:15am each Thursday for Breakfast Club.  

WELLBEING DOG 
Hi Bright P-12 College students 
and parents / carers,  

My name is Frankie. I am the 
Wellbeing dog here at Bright P-12 
College. You might see me around 
the school from Ɵme to Ɵme. I 
have had a wonderful break and I 
have been resƟng, ready for the 
busy year ahead.  

My school helpers, Miss Ambler 
and Jen have a video they would 

like to show you, so you know what to do when you see me around. Thanks for taking the Ɵme to watch the video so I 
can meet you in person (or in dog). I can't wait to see you back at school. Woof! Frankie   

hƩps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XiWtqjmYzZs  
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Dear students, parents and carers, 

Welcome to the first newsleƩer of 2024! A very warm 

welcome to our new students and staff. We also 

welcome four students from our sister school in 

Germany, who are staying with host families as part of 

our long-running exchange program.  

We have had a very posiƟve start to the new school 

year and it is wonderful to see our students seƩling in 

so well, including our new Prep students who are 

navigaƟng their first days at Bright P-12 College. 

Across the school, we are very proud of the 

enthusiasm our students are demonstraƟng for their 

learning.  

I would like to take this opportunity to encourage our 

students to make the most of the myriad opportuniƟes 

on offer at our school. Within the classroom and 

beyond, our staff provide a wealth of ways to expand 

your experiences and enhance your learning. This 

term, we’re eagerly anƟcipaƟng taking a group of 

students to the Melbourne Writers FesƟval as well as 

on Outdoor EducaƟon adventures, camps, Sports, 

Media Studies and Arts excursions, as well as a very 

valuable week of Work Experience for our Year 10 

students.  

We look forward to conƟnuing and building our 

partnership with students and parents, to ensure the 

very best outcomes for our young people as they grow 

and develop socially, emoƟonally, academically and 

physically.  

Jean Olley - Principal 

   

 

 
COLLEGE CALENDAR 

Principal’s 

Message 

 

FEBRUARY 2024 

 

7 FEB  No school for Prep students 

7 FEB  First GOTAFE day 

8 FEB  Secondary Swimming Carnival 

9 FEB  Primary Swimming Carnival 

9 FEB  3:30pm Yr 7 students & families  
  Welcome BBQ - school oval 

14 FEB  No school for Prep students 

19 FEB  Yr 12 Geography field trip 

20 FEB  Yr 9-12 O&M Cricket 

21 FEB  No school for Prep students 

2023 YEARBOOK 

The 2023 Yearbooks are 
currently being printed.  

We will let parents/carers know 
via Compass when they are 
delivered to school.   

HAT REMINDER 
As part of our SunSmart policy, all students are expected to wear 
a hat when they are outdoors in Term 1. This applies to recess, 
lunch and while doing outdoor acƟviƟes. Students who are not 
wearing our school hats will be asked to sit in the shaded areas. 
Hats can be purchased from the front office or via our online 
shop hƩps://www.fcw.com.au/schools-online-shops/  

Primary students need to wear a wide-brimmed hat 
and Secondary students, a bucket hat. Hats cost 

$13.50 each.  

Parents / carers, please remember to label hats.  

NOTE: School photos are booked for  

Tuesday 23 April 
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 PREP MUSIC NEW PREP STUDENTS 
We welcomed 24 new Prep students to our school last week. They’ve had a fantasƟc first few days and have seƩled in 
well. Teachers have been reading books to Prep students, who have been working on learning sounds. Students have 
also been developing their counƟng skills and have aƩended specialist classes of Japanese, Music, Art and PE.  

The Preps should be very proud of themselves for puƫng in so much effort geƫng to know their peers and teachers 
and becoming familiar with the rhythm of our school.  

CANTEEN 

Our Canteen Manager ChrisƟan is cooking tasty nutriƟous lunches for our students. On offer are toasted sandwiches, 
home made vegetarian friƩata, home made sausage rolls and pizzas. He also cooks a fresh pasta dish each day and he 
always has vegetarian and vegan opƟons available.  

Please order via Compass. Go to the Compass app, click on the More buƩon on the right at the base. One the next page, 
click on the Canteen icon and then on the Place Order icon.  
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NEW STAFF 
Hi! My name is Claire Swan and I am very excited to be working in Year 2C in Term 1. AŌer 
spending the last 15 years in the Adult EducaƟon sector, I am returning to Primary teaching 
and undertaking a Returning Teacher Program. I feel very fortunate to be undertaking this at 
Bright P-12 College with Ms Ferrito as my mentor and am delighted to be joining the school 
community. My family and I moved to Bright in 2020 to be closer to the mountains. We love 
the snow and recently returned from a skiing trip in Japan, where my two children were also 
lucky enough to pracƟse their Japanese! Other than snowboarding, I keep myself busy with 
bushwalking, pilates, reading, playing the piano and spending Ɵme with my family. Having 
worked remotely for the last four years it is wonderful to be working in a school 
environment. If you see me around the school please feel free to come and say hi! 

Hi Bright P-12 College students, families and community. My name is Kate Moore and I 
am excited to be the new Student Wellbeing Counsellor. I will be working alongside your 
current Student Wellbeing Counsellor Jen to provide support and enhance the wellbeing 
of students. I am commiƩed to being an approachable and caring team member who can 
contribute to the community and I look forward to meeƟng you all across the year 
ahead.  

I moved to the Bright area from the Grampians in Western Victoria. I chose to move to 
the area because of its strong sense of community, its natural beauty and its proximity to 
numerous outdoor acƟviƟes. I just returned from a trip to Tasmania, where I spent most 
of the summer hiking mountains and rock climbing. Some of my other interests include 
bike riding, swimming, doing yoga and reading. 

I look forward to connecƟng with the school community over the year ahead, thank you 
all for your warm welcome.  

Hello Bright P-12 College community. My name is Michael Gibbon and I have recently 
moved to the area, having lived in Western Australia.  

I am teaching MathemaƟcs to students in Years 8, 9, 11 and 12.  

In my spare Ɵme, I love downhill and enduro mountain biking. 

I have already received a warm welcome from the students and staff at Bright P-12 
College and I am looking forward to geƫng to know more people in the area as I seƩle 
in here.   

Hi there, my name is Adrian Harbison and I am excited to be starƟng work here at Bright 
P-12 College as a Secondary English teacher. I moved to the area 5 years ago with my 
wife, and now have three children – MaƟlda, who is 3 years old, and Jack and Lucy, 8-
month-old twins. We love it here and find that we are constantly looking at the 
mountains on our doorstep and pinching ourselves – we are very lucky! 

I moved here aŌer 10 years in the Army living all over Australia since compleƟng high 
school. For the past 4 years I have also been teaching at Myrtleford P12 College, so being 
a liƩle bit closer to home is a nice change. My interests outside of teaching include 
running, riding (mountain bike and road), skiing (downhill and Nordic), and taking my 
family on as many adventures as possible.  
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NEW STAFF ctd... 
Hi! My name is Cilla Giannopoulos, and I am a Year 3 and Leading Teacher at Bright P-12 
College. Originally from Melbourne, I worked as a teacher in Melbourne, England, Saudi 
Arabia and China, teaching children from three to ten years old. I have experience with the 
Victorian curriculum, as well as internaƟonal curriculums, such as the Common Core and IB. 
While in China, I was the Vice Principal and Curriculum Coordinator at an internaƟonal school. 

I believe in a child-centred environment that puts the children's needs at the forefront of 
curriculum delivery. I also believe in educaƟon that emphasises hands-on learning and 
engages with real-life experiences that promote both curiosity and life-long learning.  

I am inspired by my ever-evolving daily interacƟons with children and, in turn, hope to inspire 
others. I am excited to be a part of the local community, especially Bright P-12 College, as my 
mother and grandmother aƩended school here. Outside of work, I enjoy drama, dancing, 
music, swimming and being out in nature. 

Hi my name is MaƩ BarreƩ and I am really excited to be joining the Bright 
community.  

I have been previously working in upper primary years and am honoured to be part 
of the Year 6 team.  

There is a good chance you might see me snowboarding up in the mountains or 
rolling around Bright skatepark. I can’t wait to have an amazing 2024 in the High 
Country. 

My name is ClemenƟne Brasher (Clem) and I am the new Mental Health and Wellbeing leader 
in the Primary school. I have recently just moved back to the mountains aŌer teaching in the 
Northern Territory. Prior to this, I taught in varied schools and kindergartens within Victoria 
and internaƟonally. I have just completed my honours year in psychology; and this new role is 
a perfect combinaƟon of teaching and psychology. I am thrilled to be supporƟng our staff and 
students in addressing our whole school and individual Wellbeing needs.  

I enjoy a myriad of different physical acƟviƟes, including, hiking, running, swimming, skiing, 
mountain bike riding and yoga. I love spending quality Ɵme with my friends and family; and 
of course, my cat Leni.  

I look forward geƫng to know all members of our community.  

Hi everyone, my name is Anna Gander and I'm so happy to be joining the community of 
Bright P-12 College! My family and I have just moved to Porepunkah from Melbourne, a 
return for my partner who was born here but a new start for everyone else. This year I am 
teaching English (Year 12, 9 and 7) and Visual CommunicaƟon Design (Year 8 and 7). You 
can find me in school on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. 

I come from Prahran High School in inner city Melbourne so I'm loving yard duty here and 
seeing the mountains. I'm originally from Devon in the south west of England but I've 
lived and worked in Scotland, Thailand, Singapore and Costa Rica. Random fact: I used to 
be a professional dancer and had my own company before moving into teaching. 

Outside of teaching, I love to read, paint and can make really great pizza dough from 
scratch. I'm not much of a cyclist but I'm starƟng to get into it. Please come and say hi if 
you see me around. I'm looking forward to meeƟng more of you soon. 
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GERMAN EXCHANGE 

Bright P-12 College has welcomed 4 German 
exchange students this year. These students are 
parƟcipaƟng in the College’s sister-school 
exchange program, with the WirtschaŌsschule 
Alpenland in Bavaria.  Each year a small number 
of our Year 9 / 10 students spend a full term in 
Germany, living with a host family, going to 
school, experiencing every day life and 
improving their German skills. The program is 
reciprocal, which means our students who were 
in Germany last year are now hosƟng their 
German partner for Term 1. We hope that these 
students enjoy the experiences of living with 
their host family, aƩending classes in Year 10 at 
Bright P-12 College, learning about Australia and 
improving their English skills. 

Later this term we will begin the applicaƟon & selecƟon process for current Year 9 / 10 students who are learning 
German and want to parƟcipate in the 2024/ 2025 program. Further informaƟon will follow over the next few weeks. 
AlternaƟvely, please get in touch with Katrina Ciolli through the College. 

“HiÊmyÊnameÊisÊLenaÊO,ÊIÊamÊfiŌeenÊyearsÊold.ÊIÊcomeÊfromÊBadÊFeilnbach,Êit’sÊnearÊBadÊAiblingÊinÊBavaria.ÊMyÊexchangeÊ
partnerÊisÊJennaÊS,ÊandÊIÊliveÊwithÊherÊfamily.Ê 

MyÊhobbiesÊareÊtoÊplayÊtheÊfluteÊandÊpiano,ÊandÊgoÊskiingÊwithÊmyÊfamilyÊandÊfriends. 

TheÊschoolÊinÊBrightÊisÊveryÊdifferentÊtoÊGermany,ÊbecauseÊweÊdon’tÊhaveÊuniforms,ÊandÊweÊhaveÊonlyÊoneÊbuildingÊforÊ
allÊofÊtheÊclassrooms.Ê 

IÊlikeÊtheÊkangaroosÊandÊtheÊlandscapeÊinÊAustralia.ÊVeryÊimpressiveÊareÊtheÊtrucks,ÊoursÊareÊveryÊdifferent.ÊInÊAustraliaÊ
theÊtrucksÊhaveÊaÊdifferentÊshapeÊforÊwhereÊtheÊmotorÊisÊandÊtheÊtrucksÊareÊveryÊcolourful.” 

“HeyÊIÊamÊSebasƟanÊandÊI’mÊ16ÊyearsÊold.ÊIÊamÊstayingÊinÊAustraliaÊwithÊSamÊG.ÊTheÊmostÊimpressiveÊthing,ÊinÊmyÊ
opinionÊisÊtheÊnatureÊbecauseÊitÊisÊreallyÊdifferentÊtoÊtheÊGermanÊnature.ÊMyÊhobbyÊisÊclimbingÊandÊIÊtriedÊoutdoorÊ
climbingÊforÊtheÊfirstÊƟmeÊhereÊandÊitÊwasÊreallyÊmuchÊfun.ÊTheÊschoolÊhereÊisÊinteresƟngÊtooÊbecauseÊyouÊcanÊchooseÊ
whatÊsubjectsÊyouÊwant.ÊIÊchoseÊForensicÊScienceÊandÊitÊwasÊaÊreallyÊgoodÊdecision.” 

“Hi,ÊIÊamÊMuriel,ÊIÊamÊ16ÊyearsÊold.ÊIÊliveÊatÊAndyÊBS’sÊhouse.ÊMyÊhobbiesÊareÊplayingÊtheÊflute,ÊdoingÊgymnasƟcs,Ê
shooƟngÊwithÊanÊairÊgunÊinÊaÊshooƟngÊclubÊandÊIÊamÊpartÊofÊtheÊfirefighterÊteamÊinÊmyÊvillage.Ê 

IÊreallyÊenjoyÊstayingÊinÊAustraliaÊ(Bright)ÊbecauseÊIÊlikeÊtheÊlandscape,ÊlifestyleÊandÊtheÊpeople.ÊAustraliaÊisÊdifferentÊtoÊ
GermanyÊbutÊIÊlikeÊit.ÊInÊmyÊschoolÊweÊdon’tÊhaveÊlockers,ÊweÊjustÊcarryÊourÊstuffÊinÊourÊbackpack,ÊweÊareÊallowedÊtoÊuseÊ
ourÊsmartphoneÊsomeƟmesÊduringÊclassÊforÊworkÊandÊduringÊrecess.ÊOurÊschoolÊstartsÊatÊ07:55ÊandÊendsÊatÊ12:50.ÊWeÊ
haveÊoneÊbreakÊwithÊ25ÊminutesÊ(fromÊ10:10ÊtoÊ10:35)ÊandÊoneÊperiodÊisÊ45Êminutes.ÊWeÊalsoÊhaveÊ6ÊperiodsÊaÊday.ÊIÊ
likeÊtheÊsubjectsÊhere,ÊbecauseÊthey’reÊdifferentÊtoÊoursÊandÊthey’reÊfun. 

IÊamÊlookingÊforwardÊforÊtheÊnextÊ9ÊweeksÊandÊIÊamÊexcitedÊaboutÊwhatÊmyÊfamilyÊandÊIÊareÊgoingÊtoÊdoÊtogether.”Ê 

“HelloÊmyÊnameÊisÊTimon,ÊIÊamÊ14ÊyearsÊoldÊandÊIÊliveÊinÊTaylorÊA’sÊhouse.ÊI’mÊaÊGermanÊexchangeÊstudentÊandÊIÊamÊinÊ
AustraliaÊforÊ10Êweeks.ÊMyÊhobbiesÊareÊtableÊtennisÊandÊIÊamÊpartÊofÊtheÊjuniorÊfireÊbrigadeÊinÊmyÊhomeÊtown.ÊIÊlikeÊ
AustraliaÊandÊtheÊschool.ÊIt’sÊinteresƟngÊbecauseÊinÊGermanyÊweÊdon’tÊhaveÊaÊschoolÊuniformÊandÊweÊonlyÊhaveÊoneÊ
break,ÊnotÊtwo.ÊIÊwouldÊlikeÊtoÊseeÊaÊwildÊkangaroo,ÊbutÊIÊdon’tÊlikeÊtoÊseeÊanyÊpoisonousÊanimalsÊlikeÊspidersÊorÊsnakes. 

IÊdon’tÊlikeÊtheÊwarmÊweather,ÊbutÊit’sÊniceÊwhenÊweÊcanÊgoÊswimming.” 
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Yr 12 RETREAT 

The Year 12 students spent Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd February at The Pavilion at Pioneer Park, engaged in a variety 
of sessions with several fascinaƟng presenters. The sessions included topics such as well-being, study skills, road safety, 
careers, and life beyond school. Our hearƞelt thanks go to the students for parƟcipaƟng in such a fruiƞul manner. 

MELBOURNE WRITERS FESTIVAL 

** Year 7-9 Melbourne Writers FesƟval Camp - ApplicaƟons now open ** 

 

This year we are running the Melbourne Writers FesƟval Camp again, an exciƟng opportunity for high ability literacy 
students. Students from Year 7 to 9 have the opportunity to apply for this camp to spend two days in Melbourne 
working on their literacy skills, wriƟng creaƟvely and aƩending the Melbourne Writers FesƟval. 

On the first day students will aƩend the Melbourne Writer's FesƟval and listen to published and successful writers tell 
their stories and give Ɵps and tricks to encourage them as budding writers. They will have the opportunity to meet 
these authors aŌerwards. On the second day students will aƩend workshops in the NaƟonal Gallery in Melbourne for 
inspiraƟonal creaƟve wriƟng acƟviƟes, where they explore the connecƟon between art and English. Students who 
have aƩended this camp in the past have expressed how much it inspired them to read and write, expanding their 
views of literacy. 

Students will need to submit an applicaƟon to Ms Farmer either via email or handwriƩen hardcopy.  

Prompt: JusƟfy why this experience would be good for your wriƟng. 

The submission needs to be a one page (maximum) wriƩen piece.  

Successful students will have an excellent wriƩen submission and above average English reports to demonstrate their 
commitment to Literacy in the future. Students who have previously aƩended unfortunately will not be able to 
reapply. 

ApplicaƟons are due by the 12th of February 2024. 
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Yr 8 ECONOMICS 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION	FOR	PARENTS 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideraƟon category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families.  

The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relaƟng to camps, excursions or sporƟng acƟviƟes 
for the benefit of your child. 

New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF applicaƟon form or download from  

hƩps://www.vic.gov.au/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund 

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 2023, you do not need to complete an applicaƟon form in 
2024 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  

 

You only need to complete an applicaƟon form if any of the following changes have occurred: 

· new student enrolments; your child will start or change schools next year. 

· changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new 
siblings commencing this year. 

 
If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Lisa – lisa.flew@educaƟon.vic.gov.au  

Year 8 students are starƟng their $20 Boss project. The challenge given was to build an observaƟon tower for ‘Parks 
Australia’ that was inclusive to a variety of people, abiliƟes and considered cultural and natural requirements.  

The task had students pracƟsing their enterprise skills such as team work, innovaƟon and creaƟvity.  



 9 

 

BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE FACEBOOK PAGE 

Did you know that we have an official Bright P-12 College Facebook page? It’s a great way to check 
out what’s happening at school.  

Give us a ’Like’ to see videos of Year 9 students launching their home-made boƩle rockets during 
Science class, or photos of what’s growing in our kitchen garden, or watch our Acknowledgement of 
Country video, or see our Outdoor EducaƟon students cross-country skiing and kayaking.  

Please note that Compass is the main form of communicaƟon with parents / carers.  

ELEVATE EDUCATION INCURSION 
This term, all Secondary students are aƩending workshop sessions with Elevate EducaƟon, who provide a range of 
resources for students, parents/carers and teachers. At the recent sessions, topics covered included Study Skills and 
Time Management.  

The team from Elevate guided students through workshops on developing a healthy study rouƟne; breaking goals into 
manageable tasks and deadlines; developing a growth mindset; techniques for self moƟvaƟon; techniques for 
overcoming procrasƟnaƟon; note-taking and more.  

These are vital skills to support our students and 
we received feedback from several students in 
Year 7-12 that they found the sessions very 
useful.  

The Elevate website features useful resources for 
parents. They include an online guidebook, links 
to TEDx talks, blog posts, videos and more…  

Visit hƩps://www.elevateeducaƟon.com/  

UKULELE LESSONS 
At Bright P-12 College students have a chance to learn skills on the Ukulele. We run two sessions for Ukulele students: 

Beginner Ukulele Group (for students in Years Prep-2) Tuesdays 8.15-8.45am. Commencing 13th February 

Senior Ukulele Group (for students in Year 3 and above) Fridays 8.15-8.45am. Commencing 9th February 

Sessions are held in the music room. The aim of these sessions is for students to learn some basic skills on the Ukulele 
and to have fun. There is no cost involved and total beginners are welcome and encouraged. 

Please email Mr Campbell if you have any quesƟons  
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The Woolworths blasters 
program is a 5 week program that 
starts on Thursday February 8th. 
It's completely free for all 
participants. All ages and skill 
levels below junior cricket are 
welcome. 
When: Every Thursday for 5 
weeks starting 8th Feb 
Where: Memorial Park, 
Myrtleford 
Time: 4.30pm to 5.30pm 
What to bring: Hat, sunscreen 
and water! 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

Are you interested in part Ɵme work with school age 
children? Bright P-12 College have funding to develop an 
OSHC (Occasional School Hours Care) service onsite for 
families of Bright P-12 College and neighbouring schools.  

There is currently high and unmet demand in the area 
however without staff we cannot provide the service. 

A CerƟficate III or higher EducaƟon and Care related 
qualificaƟon is helpful but not essenƟal. Our funding can 
potenƟally assist staff to gain or upgrade their 
qualificaƟons by providing work hours for study.  

Check approved qualificaƟons  

hƩps://www.acecqa.gov.au/qualificaƟons/ 

If you are interested in working in this program please 
contact Bright P-12 College on 03 5755 1166. 
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  School preparedness and pre-empƟve acƟons for the bushfire season 

Schools and early childhood services undertake a range of acƟviƟes each year to 
prepare for bushfires and grassfires. The Department of EducaƟon conducts an 
annual fire risk assessment of schools and early childhood services. Those at the 
greatest levels of risk are published on the Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR). As 
part of preparing our school for the fire season, we have updated and completed 
our Emergency Management Plan. 

What does this mean for our school? 

Our school has been idenƟfied as being at risk of bushfire or grassfire and is a Category 3 school. Our school will close on a 
day forecasted as Catastrophic fire danger raƟng in North East fire district.   

What is the department’s policy? 

The department’s Bushfire and Grassfire Preparedness Policy requires all schools and early childhood services on the BARR 
to close when a Catastrophic fire danger raƟng day is forecast in their fire weather district. All school bus routes which 
travel in or through a district with Catastrophic fire danger must also be cancelled.  

When will our school be closed due to Catastrophic fire danger? 

Closure of the school due to a forecast Catastrophic day will be confirmed on the day prior and we will provide you 
with advice before the end of the school day. Any informaƟon regarding potenƟal or confirmed Catastrophic fire 
danger days will be communicated to you by Compass. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast. This is to 
avoid confusion and help your family plan alternaƟve care arrangements for your child. Please be aware that: 

· No one will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Catastrophic day. 

· Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days. 

· All bus routes that travel through the Catastrophic area will be cancelled. 

· School camps will be cancelled if a Catastrophic fire danger raƟng day is forecast for fire weather district in which 
the camp is located, or if the travel involves passing through areas that have Catastrophic fire danger. 

Families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan on Catastrophic fire danger raƟng days. On such days, 
children should never be leŌ at home alone or in the care of older children. 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the Country Fire Authority (CFA) advises that when Catastrophic days are 
forecast, the safest opƟon is to leave the night before or early on the morning of the Catastrophic day. 

What can families and the school community do to help us prepare? 

· Ensure we have your current details, including your mobile phone numbers. 

· Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternaƟve care arrangements in the event 
that our school is closed due to elevated fire danger or closed due to a Catastrophic fire danger. Further 
informaƟon can be found on the CFA’s website.  

· Enact your family’s bushfire survival plan if your own triggers are met. Our school community may be spread out 
across many areas and some families may be at higher risk than others. Your family’s safety is criƟcal, so please let 
us know if you are enacƟng your bushfire survival plan and if your children will be absent on these days. 

· If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival plan. 

You can find more informaƟon on emergencies, warnings and preparedness acƟons here: 

· VicEmergency app – that can be downloaded on your android and iOS mobile devices 

· VicEmergency Hotline (1800 226 226) 

· Website hƩps://www.emergency.vic.gov.au 

· Facebook hƩps://www.facebook.com/vicemergency 

· TwiƩer hƩps://www.twiƩer.com/vicemergency 

· ABC local radio, Sky News and other emergency broadcasters 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  
Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

 

 18 hole course 
Group bookings welcome 

Fun for all! 


